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City of Salinas to Require 
Rental Property Owners to 

Register and Pay Annual Fee
by Chamber Staff

Salinas Valley Chamber Opposes
The Salinas City Council voted 

6-1 in January to proceed with 
development of a city government 
registration and fee system for all 
owners/managers of rental properties 
in the city, with a review of the  
registry in a year for consideration of  
a mandatory city inspection program 
for rental properties. City staff will 
refine the proposal and bring it  
before the city council in March for 
final implementation.

To thoroughly evaluate the proposal 
before taking a position, the Salinas 
Valley Chamber’s Government 
Relations Committee spent 90 minutes 
at its monthly meeting on February 9, 
hearing from city staff, supporters, and 
opponents of the proposal. In advance 
of the meeting, a comprehensive 
table of pros and cons of the registry 
program was prepared by staff.

After discussion, the Government 
Relations Committee recommended 
that the Chamber oppose the 
proposal. It was noted that the city 
was pulling all landlords in the city 
into involvement and financing of 
a new government program that 
should focus instead on the egregious 
violators. Some aspects of the proposal 
are a duplication of what the state and 
county governments already require.  
In addition, sometimes the violations 
that occur at rental properties are the 
result of tenants figuring out ways 
to bring in more income by quietly 
subletting their space, in violation of 

their leases and the law.
There was concern that outside 

interest groups and trial lawyers would 
exploit the city’s registry to target 
larger, well-funded property owners 
and managers with petty or baseless 
complaints in conjunction with 
demands for “settlement” payments 
to avoid litigation. City officials are 
aware of this potential abuse and  
have said that they will work to 
minimize that threat.

Ultimately, the City of Salinas 
needs to continue considering and 
adopting policies that encourage the 
construction of new housing units that 
ordinary people can afford. Compared 
to other local governments in the 
Monterey Bay region, the City of 
Salinas has made significant progress 
in enacting policies that promote 
housing. But more attention is still 
needed on challenges such as the 
cost of developer impact fees and the 
burdens of the permitting process. The 
city also needs to find an ideal balance 
between prodding private developers 
into building housing for low income 
households and undermining 
the economic incentive for those 
developers to risk investment in  
new housing construction.

Meanwhile, in a region where 
demand for housing far exceeds 
supply, there will be certain 
individuals who take advantage of 
market conditions to make money 
at the expense of others. The city 
government can drag the entire 
housing market into a costly new 
regulatory system that invites even 
more exploitation. Or, it can work 
to increase the housing supply while 
focusing on property owners who 
exploit the lack of equilibrium in 
housing. Your Salinas Valley Chamber 
prefers the latter option. n
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Take a Step Toward Better Health
Salinas Valley Memorial Healthcare System invites  
you to join our physicians on a monthly walk and  
talk that will inspire and inform. Let our unique 
health and wellness programs connect you with  
your best life.

When: March 12, 2022, 9–10am
Where: Fort Ord National Monument, Badger Hills 
Trailhead (Across Highway 68 from Toro Café)
Topic: Preventing Prediabetes and Diabetes

For more information and to reserve your spot, call 
our Health Promotion Department at 831 759 1890 
or visit svmh.com/walkwithadoc

Presenter
Shannon O’Mahoney, 
NP
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A unique property monitoring 
service that actually 
PREVENTS crime

and trespassing

Stop 
Crime

STOPS 
CRIME

REDUCES 
OPERATING 

COSTS

STOPS 
TRESPASSING

IMPROVES 
TENANT & 
EMPLOYEE 

SAFETY
 

831.325.0513 • info@banditsystems.com
realtime.banditsystems.com

Don’t wait for the next 
incident - contact 

Bandit Systems today for a
COMPLIMENTARY 

CONSULTATION 

Bandit Systems eliminates crime and trespassing on 
commercial properties through its RealTime Property 
Monitoring Service - a proactive crime prevention solution. 

months. The service uses
• security cameras
• a powerful PA system
• highly-trained operators 

Goodwill Central Coast Administers $94K Housing 
Permanency Grant to Help Create Financial Stability

 As inflation soars and the economy stalls, many 
Americans still face the devastating, day-to-day impacts 
from the pandemic — including deep rental debt and 
housing insecurity. 

To help meet this continued need at the local level, 
Goodwill Central Coast (GCC) is administering a $94,000 
Housing Permanency grant that ends in June. This grant, 
received from United Way Monterey County, targets 
Monterey County residents who are at or below the 
county’s 80% median income and are ineligible for the 
federal Emergency Rental Assistance Program (ERAP).  
The goal of the program is to provide immediate essential 
support such as food, clothing, bus passes and more 
— removing existing barriers to prevent residents from 
becoming homeless. 

Some of these barriers include paying bills stemming 
from healthcare, high-interest loans, legal, DMV, utilities, 
security deposits, car repair, car insurance, etc. The 
program also offers case management to help residents 
navigate the system to access benefits and services. Case 
management may be accessing medical care, counseling, 
financial guidance, and much more. 

 “Our mission has always been to help strengthen 
communities, and we are proud to participate in this vital 
program,” said Linda Sanchez, GCC’s Prosperity Planner 
whose role in the program centers around outreach, 
communication, and one-on-one case management.  
“It’s a critical program that is very much in need. 
Personally I wish we had more money and more time for 
this, because so many families out there could use this 
type of help, and they don’t qualify for other programs.”

The program is open to any resident of Monterey 
County (regardless of immigration status) who is 
considered low-income according to the Area Median 
Income (AMI) of Monterey County guidelines with 

financial distress to remain housed. The applicant does 
not have to be affected by COVID directly, but at least 
one household resident does need to have tested positive.

The Housing Permanency program is another example 
of Goodwill’s work behind the scenes beyond its stores 
and donation sites. As GCC’s Prosperity Planner, Sanchez’s 
overall goal is to  help individuals become economically 
self-sufficient through individualized goal setting, case 
management, and providing access to a wide network of 
community services and partner programs to support the 
individuals journey in reaching their goals.

“We help our employees file their taxes, for free, 
partnering with Volunteer Income Tax Assistance (VITA) 
through the United Way,” Sanchez shared. “We also 
ensure that families know about earned income tax credit, 
things like that. We do a lot behind the scenes, trying to 
expand and help the community in different areas.”

To refer someone to the Housing Permanency Grant 
Program, or to start the application, contact Natalia 
Ramos at (831) 423-8611 ext. 8296 or email her at 
NRamos@CCGoodwill.org. Or contact Linda Sanchez  
by email at LSanchez@CCGoodwill.org. n


























